GBHS LAX Boosters
Board Meeting 
September 19, 2017 
GBHS Den
Board members present:  
Alan Beland, Scott Pink , Jon Tattersall, Barbara Hayes, Lisa Stabbert, Jeff Campo, Heidi Davis-Spargo, Amy Davito
Alan called the meeting to order at 6:45pm. A quorum of board members was present. 
Alan welcomed Amy to the board as Fundraiser Coordinator and announced that Michelle Madsen has agreed to serve as Spring Break/Tourney Coordinator.
Treasurer Report 
For 2017 - Jeff presented the updated 2017 season budget to actuals – net total year end expenses were $60,212 versus $70,073 budgeted.  Outstanding referee fees ($2 - $3K) as well as a pending adjustment to the Auction fundraiser income (-$1400) are still outstanding. 
Jon attended the last Master Boosters meeting and had discussion with Tim Healy. Tim  indicated that GBHS will pay for playoff transportation fees this season (approx. $1200 - $1500 per game). 
Lisa wondered if ASB will grant us the same $1000 per season as given last year.  Scott will check with Laura Neal and/or Tim Healy.
Alan presented the preliminary budget (attached) for 2018.  Referencing last year’s budget, adjustments were made up or down assuming 53 players.  Some highlighted changes include:
Income:
· Donations/registration line item includes credit card fee
· Wall Ball A Thon Fundraiser Income lowered from last year
· Auction Fundraiser Income lowered from last year
· Sponsorship revenue has been added

Expense:
· Credit card fee added
· Increased coach stipends since one additional coach anticipated 
· In-season player fitness training added 
· Decreased Gatorade budget
· Increased Field Equipment (rage cages & EZ up canopies) 
· Increased Scholarship/Unpaid Registration line item
· Increased Spring Break budget to reflect lack of sponsor donation/underwriting this year

Alan will revise budget per board discussion and send via email for board approval

Team Camp

Board had brief discussion and decided on Dodgeball Tourney and meal at Johnson Ranch (if available) on Saturday, February 10.  Lisa is a member and offered to reserve indoor basketball/sports court for event.  She will confirm reservation when final.  Heidi offered to organize the tourney and arrange the food. 

Coach Update

Scott announced that he will be bringing up one of the JV coaches (James) to varsity this year and will be looking to hire a replacement.  He anticipates 5 coach stipends and requests budget to cover. 
Scott has been holding optional pre-season conditioning/training each Saturday through September.  He’ll announce additional pre-Sandstorm practices week of January 8 – 11.  Scott plans to take at least one but possibly two teams to Sandstorm - January 13 & 14. 
Scott would also like to organize/arrange player pre-season training to incorporate strength and conditioning, speed and agility, and flexibility (yoga) (December, January, February).  The training will be encouraged and recommended to all players and would be paid by them individually - but not required.  Ideally he would like to continue an abbreviated version of the same training as part of weekly practices in season with cost to be covered by boosters. Jon recommended trainer Billy White as a candidate since many athletes already use and like his services.  Scott will investigate and present details and costs to board at next meeting.
Scott also requested that boosters cover the expense for he and Paul Harkin to attend the US Lacrosse Convention in January on the east coast - January 19 – 21.  He will investigate costs and get back to board with details for approval. 
Scott confirmed that he will be using the Krossover stats and video subscription service to record JV and Varsity game play/data again this year. 


Equipment
Alan reminded board that our boys’ program will be sharing the cost, care and maintenance of field bin/equipment, nets and defibrillator at GBHS (excluding the controller) with the GBHS girls and GBLAX youth programs.  
Jon and Scott agreed that we need to buy at least two new rage cages & two to three new EZ up canopies. Jon will do an inventory and present purchase list at next board meeting or prior via email. 
Alan confirmed that Tony Moudakis will repair and help set up the end-line nets this season.
Sponsorships
The board is still recruiting for a Sponsorship Coordinator.  In the meantime, it was suggested that we approach current sponsors of football banner program and ask if interested in renewing for lacrosse season at a reduced fee from football pricing.  Jon will investigate and report back to board.  
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New Player Parent Meeting – Monday, October 30 @ 6:30; in the GBHS Library. Lisa will request space. Parents of returning players are welcome but not required to attend. Parents of new players AND those new to varsity will be asked to attend. Board will push for parent sponsorship support.  Alan will update handbook and PP presentation for board review and email to board for approval prior to meeting. 

Spring Break Trip
Scott announced that the coaches have put together a spring break plan this year that includes departure on Friday, 3/23 and return on Monday, 3/26.  Preliminary itinerary includes: Travel Friday afternoon, Game Saturday morning, College game Saturday night, Team building Sunday, Game Monday, Return Travel Monday evening. Scott will present a preliminary overview of trip and estimated costs at Parent Meeting.

Team Gear
Lisa will put out an email requesting existing players to place order for new team gloves if needed. She is looking at a new company for team bags and will be ordering spirit pack items soon. 
Lisa will order 2 sets of practice shorts per new player. Board agreed not to automatically provide practice shorts for returning players this year but instead offer purchase option for replacement if needed. Alan and Barbara will work together to add that option to registration page.
Current player uniforms are still in usable condition and will be used for both teams at least one more year.  


Auction 
This year’s Auction is scheduled for April 14 @ High Hand Nursery in Loomis – format of auction itself will include same/similar elements to last year but dinner will be bbq buffet – facility can hold 200 people.

Registration
Alan asked if board had any ideas to encourage corporate matching funds; Barbara will add some language to the registration page soliciting those donations.  Online registration will be open October 30. 

Wall Ball-Athon
Barbara will run the Wall Ball A Thon and handle all related communication this year. Board discussed idea of setting up mixed player groups lead by Captains this year as opposed to Varsity vs. JV.  Further discussion and structure to be developed at next meeting.

Team Volunteers
Board will discuss needs in detail at next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00pm

Next Board Meeting:  January 9, 2018 
